Colorado QRP Meeting minutes

March 10, 2012 10:30AM

Meeting Location: Milestone Technologies 

Call to order by President Frank Ivan - K0FEI

Roll call – 12 members in attendance – Sign up sheet will be posted at  www.cqc.org
President’s message by Frank Ivan

Officer’s Reports

Minutes of January 14, 2012 have been posted on the CQC web  – www.cqc.org
Treasurer’s latest report is available on the CQC web – www.cqc.org

QRP Fox Hunt News – Marshall Emm, N1FN  

The winter 80M Fox Hunt will end on March 20, 2012. The 40M Fox Hunt will go one extra week before ending March 29, 2012.  The 40M hunt will go one extra week to make up for the Thanksgiving day hunt that was not held.  Information on the Fox Hunt schedule and results are available at: www.qrpfoxhunt.org.  

The May 2012 meeting:
The May meeting will be the annual officer elections and Key Day.
Field Day 2012 – 
Scott Garcia – KC0HSV -   Aloha site

The Arapahoe group camping site at Cherry Creek State park has been reserved for 2012 Field Day Aloha site.  This year we will have the site for an extra night.  The reservation is has been set for Friday June 22 through Sunday night June 24.

Frank Ivan – K0FEI - No official word as to the Battleground site for the competitive station.  
LOW DOWN – 
Next issue of the Low Down is scheduled for publication next Wednesday March 14. 

Production costs have been running $150 per issue.
OLD BUSINESS

The club Gap Titan antenna is currently at Roger Wendell’s – WB0JNR – house. 
HamCon 2012 Rocky Mountain Division – HamCon 2012 will be in Brice, Utah.  The club needs to make a decision whether it will participate.  There will be seed money required but in the past the club’s participation has resulted in a return of the seed in the form of a share in profits.  There seems to be a strong desire to commit to the program. 
NEW BUSINESS

Club Dues –

A motion was made by Marshall Emm – N1FN – to increase club dues.  The new dues would be $10 for individuals with an additional $2 for each household member.  A discussion on the merits and controversy of the new fees was held.  Some alternative amounts were proposed.  The final proposal was to accept the $10 plus $2 structure. The proposal was seconded by Scott Garcia – KC0HSV.  A vote was taken and passed unanimously.   The new fee will be in effect starting May 2012.  Until then the old fee of $6 will remain.
Meeting adjourned.

Submitted by:  Vince Kumagai KI0RB – Club Secretary.

